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SALES & USE TAX; REFUND CLAIMS H.B. 5620 (S-1) & 5621 (S-1): 
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House Bill 5620 (Substitute S-1 as reported) 

House Bill 5621 (Substitute S-1 as reported) 

Sponsor:  Representative Pamela Hornberger (H.B. 5620) 

               Representative Sue Allor (H.B. 5621) 

House Committee:  Tax Policy 

Senate Committee:  Finance 

 

CONTENT 

 

House Bill 5620 (S-1) and House Bill 5621 (S-1) would amend the General Sales Tax Act and 

the Use Tax Act, respectively, to allow a purchaser to apply for a sale or use tax refund from 

the Department of Treasury when the purchaser failed to claim a tax exemption at the time 

of purchase. 

 

Specifically, the purchaser could submit a claim for a refund to the Department for the tax 

related to that purchase if all of the following conditions were met: 

 

-- The claim for a refund was made within four years of the date of purchase. 

-- The purchaser submitted to the Department an accurate record of the purchase that 

included the date of the purchase and the amount of sales tax paid to the seller for which 

the purchaser was seeking a refund. 

-- The purchaser submitted to the Department a proper exemption claim. 

-- The purchaser submitted to the Department any additional information that it required 

related to the purchaser's claim for refund. 

 

The purchaser also would have to submit to the Department a form signed by the seller that 

contained information it required to substantiate the refund claim. The form would have to 

contain a statement that the seller reported and paid the tax on the sale for which the 

purchaser was seeking a refund and that the seller had not claimed, and would not claim, a 

refund of that tax. 

 

MCL 205.62 (H.B. 5620) Legislative Analyst:  Drew Krogulecki 

       205.104b (H.B. 5621) 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

 

The bills would have a minor fiscal impact on sales and use tax revenue and the Department 

of Treasury. By allowing purchasers to directly apply for sales and use tax exemptions, the 

bills could result in potentially more exemptions, which would reduce the total sales and use 

tax revenue. The extent of this impact is currently unknown, but it likely would be minimal. 

The Department of Treasury would experience minor administrative costs to allow purchasers 

to request sales and use tax exemptions directly from the Department. The costs are currently 

unknown, but likely would be within current appropriations, because the Department would 

not have to change the process for reviewing and issuing exemptions. 
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